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§ 214.315 Supervision and communica-
tion. 

(a) When an employer assigns duties 
to a roadway worker that call for that 
employee to foul a track, the employer 
shall provide the employee with a job 
briefing that includes information on 
the means by which on-track safety is 
to be provided, and instruction on the 
on-track safety procedures to be fol-
lowed. 

(b) A job briefing for on-track safety 
shall be deemed complete only after 
the roadway worker has acknowledged 
understanding of the on-track safety 
procedures and instructions presented. 

(c) Every roadway work group whose 
duties require fouling a track shall 
have one roadway worker designated 
by the employer to provide on-track 
safety for all members of the group. 
The designated person shall be quali-
fied under the rules of the railroad that 
conducts train operations on those 
tracks to provide the protection nec-
essary for on-track safety of each indi-
vidual in the group. The responsible 
person may be designated generally, or 
specifically for a particular work situa-
tion. 

(d) Before any member of a roadway 
work group fouls a track, the des-
ignated person providing on-track safe-
ty for the group under paragraph (c) of 
this section shall inform each roadway 
worker of the on- track safety proce-
dures to be used and followed during 
the performance of the work at that 
time and location. Each roadway work-
er shall again be so informed at any 
time the on-track safety procedures 
change during the work period. Such 
information shall be given to all road-
way workers affected before the change 
is effective, except in cases of emer-
gency. Any roadway workers who, be-
cause of an emergency, cannot be noti-
fied in advance shall be immediately 
warned to leave the fouling space and 
shall not return to the fouling space 
until on-track safety is re-established. 

(e) Each lone worker shall commu-
nicate at the beginning of each duty 
period with a supervisor or another 
designated employee to receive a job 
briefing and to advise of his or her 
planned itinerary and the procedures 
that he or she intends to use for on- 
track safety. When communication 

channels are disabled, the job briefing 
shall be conducted as soon as possible 
after the beginning of the work period 
when communications are restored. 

§ 214.317 On-track safety procedures, 
generally. 

Each employer subject to the provi-
sions of this part shall provide on- 
track safety for roadway workers by 
adopting a program that contains spe-
cific rules for protecting roadway 
workers that comply with the provi-
sions of §§ 214.319 through 214.337 of this 
part. 

§ 214.319 Working limits, generally. 
Working limits established on con-

trolled track shall conform to the pro-
visions of § 214.321 Exclusive track oc-
cupancy, or § 214.323 Foul time, or § 214. 
325 Train coordination. Working limits 
established on non-controlled track 
shall conform to the provision of 
§ 214.327 Inaccessible track. Working 
limits established under any procedure 
shall, in addition, conform to the fol-
lowing provisions: 

(a) Only a roadway worker who is 
qualified in accordance with § 214.353 of 
this part shall establish or have con-
trol over working limits for the pur-
pose of establishing on-track safety. 

(b) Only one roadway worker shall 
have control over working limits on 
any one segment of track. 

(c) All affected roadway workers 
shall be notified before working limits 
are released for the operation of trains. 
Working limits shall not be released 
until all affected roadway workers 
have either left the track or have been 
afforded on-track safety through train 
approach warning in accordance with 
§ 214.329 of this subpart. 

§ 214.321 Exclusive track occupancy. 
Working limits established on con-

trolled track through the use of exclu-
sive track occupancy procedures shall 
comply with the following require-
ments: 

(a) The track within working limits 
shall be placed under the control of one 
roadway worker by either: 

(1) Authority issued to the roadway 
worker in charge by the train dis-
patcher or control operator who con-
trols train movements on that track, 
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(2) Flagmen stationed at each en-
trance to the track within working 
limits and instructed by the roadway 
worker in charge to permit the move-
ment of trains and equipment into the 
working limits only as permitted by 
the roadway worker in charge, or 

(3) The roadway worker in charge 
causing fixed signals at each entrance 
to the working limits to display an as-
pect indicating ‘‘Stop.’’ 

(b) An authority for exclusive track 
occupancy given to the roadway work-
er in charge of the working limits shall 
be transmitted on a written or printed 
document directly, by relay through a 
designated employee, in a data trans-
mission, or by oral communication, to 
the roadway worker by the train dis-
patcher or control operator in charge 
of the track. 

(1) Where authority for exclusive 
track occupancy is transmitted orally, 
the authority shall be written as re-
ceived by the roadway worker in 
charge and repeated to the issuing em-
ployee for verification. 

(2) The roadway worker in charge of 
the working limits shall maintain pos-
session of the written or printed au-
thority for exclusive track occupancy 
while the authority for the working 
limits is in effect. 

(3) The train dispatcher or control 
operator in charge of the track shall 
make a written or electronic record of 
all authorities issued to establish ex-
clusive track occupancy. 

(c) The extent of working limits es-
tablished through exclusive track oc-
cupancy shall be defined by one of the 
following physical features clearly 
identifiable to a locomotive engineer 
or other person operating a train or 
railroad equipment: 

(1) A flagman with instructions and 
capability to hold all trains and equip-
ment clear of the working limits; 

(2) A fixed signal that displays an as-
pect indicating ‘‘Stop’’; 

(3) A station shown in the time-table, 
and identified by name with a sign, be-
yond which train movement is prohib-
ited by train movement authority or 
the provisions of a direct train control 
system. 

(4) A clearly identifiable milepost 
sign beyond which train movement is 
prohibited by train movement author-

ity or the provisions of a direct train 
control system; or 

(5) A clearly identifiable physical lo-
cation prescribed by the operating 
rules of the railroad that trains may 
not pass without proper authority. 

(d) Movements of trains and roadway 
maintenance machines within working 
limits established through exclusive 
track occupancy shall be made only 
under the direction of the roadway 
worker having control over the work-
ing limits. Such movements shall be 
restricted speed unless a higher speed 
has been specifically authorized by the 
roadway worker in charge of the work-
ing limits. 

§ 214.323 Foul time. 

Working limits established on con-
trolled track through the use of foul 
time procedures shall comply with the 
following requirements: 

(a) Foul time may be given orally or 
in writing by the train dispatcher or 
control operator only after that em-
ployee has withheld the authority of 
all trains to move into or within the 
working limits during the foul time pe-
riod. 

(b) Each roadway worker to whom 
foul time is transmitted orally shall re-
peat the track number, track limits 
and time limits of the foul time to the 
issuing employee for verification be-
fore the foul time becomes effective. 

(c) The train dispatcher or control 
operator shall not permit the move-
ment of trains or other on-track equip-
ment onto the working limits pro-
tected by foul time until the roadway 
worker who obtained the foul time has 
reported clear of the track. 

§ 214.325 Train coordination. 

Working limits established by a road-
way worker through the use of train 
coordination shall comply with the fol-
lowing requirements: 

(a) Working limits established by 
train coordination shall be within the 
segments of track or tracks upon 
which only one train holds exclusive 
authority to move. 

(b) The roadway worker who estab-
lishes working limits by train coordi-
nation shall communicate with a mem-
ber of the crew of the train holding the 
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